
CELLAR CLUB INC 
 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING TO BE HELD AT 

THE JOHNSONVILLE COMMUNITY CENTRE, 

3 FRANKMOORE AVENUE, JOHNSONVILLE 
 

ON 
 

WEDNESDAY, 9th MAY 2012, 

COMMENCING AT 8.00PM 
 

AGENDA 
 
1. Apologies: 
 

2. Confirmation of the Minutes of the Annual General Meeting for the year 2010/11 year 
held on Wednesday, 11 May 2011: 

 

3. Matters Arising: 
 

4. Financial Report for the Year 2011/12: 
 

5. Membership Report for the Year 2011/12: 
 

6. President’s Report for the year 2011/12: 
 

7. Notices of Motion: 
 

Election of Life Member 
 

“In recognition of his leadership of the Cellar Club as President, his service on 
Committee for 8 years, as well as his service as Cellar Master since 1995 and his ongoing 
support and involvement in the club since 1991, I move that Derek Thompson be granted 
life membership of the Cellar Club Inc.” 
 

Moved  Robin Semmens , seconded Murray Jaspers  
 

8. Election of Officers and Committee for the year 2012/13: 
President 
Vice President 
Secretary 
Treasurer 
Committee 
 

9. Election of Honorary Auditor for the year 2012/13: 
 

10. Subscriptions: 
 

11. General Business 
    **************************************** 

At the conclusion of the AGM, supper will be served, 
accompanied by wines from the Club’s cellar 

     **************************************** 



















CELLAR CLUB INC 
 

NOTICE OF MOTION FOR ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING TO BE HELD 

AT 

THE JOHNSONVILLE COMMUNITY CENTRE, 

3 FRANKMOORE AVENUE, JOHNSONVILLE 
 

ON 
 

WEDNESDAY, 9th MAY 2012, 
 

 

 

Motion: 

 
“In recognition of his leadership of the Cellar Club as President, his service on 

Committee for 8 years, as well as his service as Cellar Master since 1995 and his 
ongoing support and involvement in the club since 1991, I move that Derek 

Thompson be granted life membership of the Cellar Club Inc.” 
 
Comment: 

 

Derek has been associated with the Cellar Club Inc for more than 20 years 

joining, as best anyone can remember, in 1991.  Since joining he has taken a 
very active role in the Clubs activities.  He was quickly into the fray, becoming a 
committee member in 1993, progressing to Vice President in 1995, and 

President from 1998 to 2001.  
 

After relinquishing his committee role Derek remained active in providing 
support and service to the Club.  Those who have been fortunate enough to see 

Derek's cellar will know what a great deal of work he has put into it.  He has 
been the Club's Cellar Master since 1995 as well as supporting the committee 
and the Cellar Rats with purchasing advice.  The club maintains a cellar of about 

100 bottles and Derek looks after them on our behalf.    
 

Derek continues to regularly attend our monthly meetings and takes part in all 
our activities.  He very generously makes his home available for the January 
BBQ.  He has been doing this for many years, I have been a member since 1994 

and the BBQ has been at Derek's at least since then.  In addition, if anything is 
overlooked Derek can always provide it. 

 
I am proud to have the opportunity to support this motion and seek the approval 
of the Annual General Meeting to confirm it. 

 
       Robin Semmens / Murray Jaspers. 

 
 



CELLAR CLUB INC. 
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD 
AT THE JOHNSONVILLE COMMUNITY CENTRE ON 

WEDNESDAY, 11th MAY 2011 
 
Present: 
Anne Megget, Kevin Moran, Maureen Davies, Margaret Niven, Ruth Richards, Fiona Shaw, 
Derek Thompson, Mark Haythornthwaite, Susan Andrews, Mel Ingalls, Murray Jaspers, Jenny 
Jebson, Richard Jebson, Fay Julian, Rick Julian, Wayne Kennedy, Jan Kilkenny, Dennis Mann, 
Alison Anderson, Gillian Bohm, Dinah Bunny, Evelyn Dawson, Steve Eades, Brian Harris, 
Cecilia Parker, Jonathan Hartwright, Katie Armstrong 
 
Apologies:  
David Ward, Richard Mason, Ron Christian, Ted Macguire, Graeme Fountain, Terry Friel, 
Carolyn Hooper, Francesca Menzies, Ron Thomson, Robin Semmens, Gayl Gaukrodger, Mike 
Gaukrodger, 
 
Minutes of previous meeting 
The minutes of the previous AGM, had been circulated with the June Newsletter. 
 
Moved by Wayne Kennedy, seconded by Rick Julian 
 
That the minutes of the 2009/2010 AGM held on 12 May 2010 as circulated be confirmed. 
 
Passed by Acclamation 
 
Matters Arising 
none 
 
Financial Report for the Year 2010/2011 
Wayne Kennedy spoke to his report, tabled at the meeting.  Total income was $6,799 while 
expenditure totaled $6,453 resulting in a small profit for the year of $346.  Subscription income 
was higher this financial year as the subscriptions covered the full year this year.  Expenditure 
on food and wine was slightly higher this year as less of the wines at the tastings were 
subsidized by the presenters.  The room hire was higher due to increase in the rent charged.  
The Champagne evening and barbeque subsidies were about the same as last year and the 
dinner subsidy is lower this year.  Net assets at balance date totaled $4,313 meaning that the 
Club was in a very healthy position. 
 
The cellar held by the club has been increased slightly to provide enough wine for a tasting if 
there was a sudden nonappearance of a guest speaker, to provide wines at the AGM and to 
provide library wines for comparisons. 
 
Moved by Wayne Kennedy, seconded by Susan Andrews  
 
That the audited Income and Expenditure Statement and Balance Sheet for 2010/2011 be 
received. 
 
Passed by Acclamation 
 
 
 



Membership Report: 
Anne Megget reported to the meeting that the club has 64 financial members and 3 life 
members to date.  Anne also commented that during the year the club said goodbye to a 
number of people for various reasons with six new members. Anne reported to the meeting 
that recently the committee decided to change the membership draw from the jackpot system 
to one where some one wins at each meeting.   
 
President’s Report 
Cecilia Parker spoke to her report.  Cecilia commented that it have been a great pleasure over 
the last five years to steady the growth and member participation in the club nights.  Cecilia 
also commented that over the last two years the steady increase in the members and visitors 
at each meeting is the most significant indicator of success.  Cecilia further commented that it 
has been hard to get quality speaker in the past however, now the club is getting approaches 
due to the current financial situation of many vineyards.   
 
Cecilia thanked the members who assist in setting up and clearing the hall. Cecilia reported to 
the meeting that that the committee experience and enthusiasm is vital but new input is needed 
to keep a committee functioning.  Cecilia spoke about the two dinners this year at the 
Wellesley and Beach Babylon.   
 
In conclusion, Cecilia expressed her appreciation for the contributions made by members of 
the committee, thanking Wayne for preparing the accounts, Robin for producing the newsletter 
and Derek Thompson for the cellar and his contribution to the club. Cecilia then advised the 
meeting that after 5 years as President she was standing down from the role. 
 
Notices of Motion 
none 
 
Election of Officers and Committee for the year 2011/12: 
Nominations were received for the officers and committee as follows: 
 
President: Anne Megget - Moved by Cecilia Parker, seconded by Wayne Kennedy 
 
Vice-President: Cecilia Parker – Moved by Anne Megget, seconded by Murray Jaspers  
 
Secretary: Jenny Jebson - Moved by Wayne Kennedy, seconded by Mark Haythornthwaite 
 
Treasurer: Wayne Kennedy - Moved by Mark Haythornthwaite, seconded by Mel Ingalls 
 
Committee: Nominations were received for Robin Semmens, Murray Jaspers and Mel Ingalls.   
Anne Megget nominated Steve Eades for the committee which was seconded by Wayne 
Kennedy. 
 
All these nominees were deemed elected by acclamation 
 
Election of Honorary Auditor 
Moved by Wayne Kennedy, seconded by Cecilia Parker 
 
That Graeme Fountain be appointed Honorary Auditor for the 2011/2012 year. 
 
Passed by Acclamation 
 
 



Subscriptions 
Moved by Wayne Kennedy, seconded by Steve Eades 
 
That 2011/2012 subscriptions be maintained at $25. 
 
Passed by Acclamation 
 
General Business 
Anne moved a vote of thanks to Cecilia for her role as the president over the last five years. 
 
Wayne asked for suggestion for the monthly meetings as the club has had a lot of wineries 
over the last year.  Cecilia commented that the club try to have an overseas vineyard or region 
and a medium value range presentations besides the bubbles evening each year. Susan 
Andrews suggested that the club consider having a Southern America tasting.  Other ideas 
suggested were a NZ versus South America comparison, old world versus new world 
comparison and same varietal, different region/country comparisons.   
 
Wayne raised that the wine served at a tasting was measured to ensure there is enough wine 
for the tasting and to ensure that members keep under the drink/drive laws. 
 
Future Tastings 
Jenny Jebson talked about next month’s tasting.  The June 2011 tasting is Gordon Russell 
from Esk Valley who will be presenting some great wines 
 
The meeting closed at 8.35 pm and was followed by the traditional supper catered by the 
Committee, accompanied by wines from the Club’s cellar. 
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